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 January 2020 
Message from the President 

 

Hello All,  
I hope everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving 

and are well on the way to finishing your Christmas 
preparations. It seems like it goes by quicker every 
year. I never get all the things done I want to. I really 
enjoyed our potluck and ornament that Cheryl 
demonstrated. If you had a chance to make any of 
them, please bring them to show.  
    Lisa Vilord and I will cover the January meeting. 
We hope to have some information about a possible 
bus trip. Come early for some refreshments and social 
time. The February meeting will be conducted by Jan 
Kuhn, Martha Cory and Cindy Smorgens. The program 
will be about collage quilting. We are still in need of 
volunteers for the March Meeting. April meeting will be 
conducted by Joyce Emerson, Robin Wheel and Jane 
Langdell. During the May meeting, we will have 
Jessica from Sew Many Creations give a lecture and 
trunk show with a workshop on the following 
Saturday.  
  I wish everyone a safe and Happy Holiday 
season and a healthy and Happy New Year.  

See you next year! 
Andrea Blaisdell 

 
Andrea Blaisdell    Meeting schedule so far 

 

January - Lisa Vilord, Andrea Blaisdell  
February – Jan Kuhn, Martha Cory, Cindy 
Smorgens 
March - OPEN 
April – Joyce Emerson, Robin Wheel and Jane 
Langdell 
May – Jessica from Sew Many Creations 
June - OPEN 
July - OPEN 
August - OPEN 

              

 



 

Secretary’s Report (December 5th  Robin Wright) 

 

Called to order: At 6 pm by monthly leader Cheryl Leach.  Business meeting on hold until 

after eating.  Potluck appetizers and desserts in plenty.   

Business meeting started at 6:20 pm 

 

# present:  Approximately 25 

 

Guests:  Pam, invited by Julie. 

 

Birthdays:  Belated birthday wishes to Sharon Perry, Lila Lee Fisher, Robin Wheel and 

Sheila Cross who celebrated birthdays in November.  Happy birthday to December birthdays, 

Lisa Vilord and new member Jery Phelps on the 22nd.  

 

Drawings:  Julie won for Just for coming and Elaine won for the Food Shelf. 

 

Secretary’s Report: Motion to accept by Carol Moulton, second Donna Hamel.  Motion 

passed.  

Treasurers Report:  Motion to accept by Andrea Blaisdell, second Hilda Tallman.  Motion 

passed. 

Sunshine Quilts:   No report.  Jan offered to take tops.  

Membership:  Membership period past.   

Raffle Quilt:  Sales slow right now. 

 

New Business: 

Donation basket for food shelves collected $245.00 

Carol Moulton found a pattern called “Flying Swallow” and made sample block.  She handed 

out pattern and is hoping she can get at least 12 more blocks to make a quilt.  She would also 

like to challenge others to bring a block for the month that others can make that can be 

combined into a quilt.   

Meeting schedule still has openings.  We also need to make up for last month’s cancellation.  

Andrea is working on the cancellation phone chain in case of bad weather in the upcoming 

months.  

For anyone interested Marion will be having a sale at their new workshop on December 14 

and 15th.  Postcards passed out.  This includes bolts of batik fabric.   

Sew and Tell. 

Cheryl demonstrated ornaments made with ribbon (2 ½ inch with wire in sides) and fishing 

line.  Fan fold ribbon and sew ends together with fish line, also make hanger with the fish 

line.  This makes a quick and attractive ornament or package decoration.   

 

Adjourned:  7 pm.   

 

 
 

Secretary’s Report 



 

Food Shelf Wish List 
(Straight from the Food Shelf) 

 
Canned Spaghetti Sauce Toothpaste 
Canned Fruit   Toothbrushes 
Canned Vegetables  (for children, too!) 
Macaroni & Cheese  Soap 
Canned Pasta   Shampoo 
Soup    Coffee 
Cereal    Healthy Snacks 
Tuna    Laundry Detergent 
Personal Items for Women Dish Detergent 

January 2    Sterling View Clubhouse  
Program Liza and Andrea  

 
We will be offering a little refreshment before the 
meeting. Come early to enjoy and have a bit of social 
time. If you have something for the "free/for sale" table, 
plan to get that set up early so as people socialize, they 
can check out the items.  

 

Calendar FOR SALE 

 JUKI TL-2010Q - This is a heavy-duty machine 
for straight stitch and quilting. Check it out online. 
It has hardly been used. Asking $600 
Cindy Smorgans 644-5880 
 

NEW BUSINESS 

Anyone have a good idea for a challenge quilt?  

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Happy Birthday to: 
 

 
Jan Kuhn    Jan 21 
 
Carol Moulton   Jan 23 
 
Anita Morris    Jan 24 

 
Balance on 9/30/19                                    5515.79 

 

Deposit 10/4           338.00 

Deposit 10/18           85.00 

 

Balance 11/30/2019                                   5938.79 

 

Reminders for Next Meeting:     
• Food for the Potluck 
• Show and Tell  
• Food for the Food Shelf 
• Challenge quilt ideas 
• Upcoming program ideas 


